
BANNOCKBURN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
P. O. Box 211, Franktown, CO 80116
November 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Date:  November 14, 2018
Location:  Franktown Fire Department
Board Attendees:  Jack Shuler, Becky Realsen, Cynthia Goetz, and Tammy Edwards 
Residents Attending:  Kaye Wilcox, Document Committee Chair, John Edwards, Document Committee member, Amy and Brian Barr
Meeting was called to order by Pres. Jack Shuler at 7:10 PM
Quorum was obtained with 4 Board members present. All in attendance were welcomed.
President Jack acknowledge Amy and Brian Barr and their proposal to build an outbuilding on their property at 9788 Tanglewood RD.  The outbuilding proposal was submitted complete with pictures, dimensions, lot location and materials proposed.  Moved by Tammy to approve. Motion carried. Jack will send a letter of approval for the county.
Reports:

Secretary’s Report was reviewed. Moved by Becky to approve. Motion carried.
Annual Meeting Minutes were reviewed. After a discussion, there will be changes made to the proposed 2019 Budget.  Moved by Jack to add a line item for legal fees in 2019 in the amount of $1500.  Motion passed. Moved by Cynthia to add a separate line item for printing and mailing the covenants to residents for review and voting in the amount of $750.  Motion passed.  Moved by Tammy to approve the revised 2019 Budget. Motion passed.  2019 Budget will be posted on the website.

Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Moved by Cynthia to approve the Treasure’s reports. Motion carried.

Social Committee Chairman position is open, and residents interested are encouraged to contact a Board member. Katherine Bertsh organize the Trunk or Treat Halloween Hay Ride. The event very successful with 4 trailers of kiddos, approximately 5 residents giving out candy at the open space and 22 residents treating the tickers at the end of their driveways as the hayride toured the neighborhood.  Thanks to Katherine and all who participated.

Welcome Committee – Bannockburn is welcoming new residents, Matthew and Rheanna Haislet at 1493 Deerpath Rd. Ashley Bullerdick will send a welcome letter. 
Old Business:


A final revision of the policies was made by President Jack and John Edwards.  Jack and Cynthia will meet to prepare the policies to be posted on the Bannockburn website.  The Board is asking residents to please take time to review them when posted, comment or ask questions, or contact the Board with any concerns.  
Work on the revision of the Covenants and Bylaws continues.  Approximately 15 questions remain to be resolved. A meeting with VF Law, Jack, Kaye and John will address the questions. The next step will be to finalize them, arrange the covenant’s items in to categories and prepare the final ballot that will be sent to residents with the new covenant’s language for their review and vote. A discussion occurred regarding the possibilities of informative meeting being scheduled to assist residents in understanding the new covenant’s language once the ballot is mailed. The Board is planning to finalize the ballot at the December 2018 Board Meeting.

Environmental Committee addressed 2 covenant’s violations:  Another letter will be sent to 10500 Holden Circle asking for their cooperation and allowing them 60 days to clean up their large debris pile. A letter will be sent to 2425 Frontier to address a fencing violation.
New Business:

President Jack attended an HOA Conference and gleaned valuable information about
 HOA policies, covenants and bylaws. He reported it to be very informative.  He plans to share some of the information with the Board at a later date.

John Edwards brought research regarding the use of a Management Company to assist the Board in meeting the demands of HOA Colorado Law requirements including Document Retention and Enforcement. After a lot of discussion, it was decided to put it on the ballot for residents to decide. The Board also decided to use the Bannockburn e-mail domain for all correspondence beginning in Jan. 2019 which will assist with Document Retention required by Colorado Law.

President Jack and his wife became aware of a gigantic community cleanup in the Sun Country Meadows HOA.  More information can be found at suncountymeadows.com. President Jack will continue to research the feasibility of bringing a similar cleanup to Bannockburn.
Adjourned at 9:25
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